
 

 

 

Get the Latest Croncher Scoop 
We Have A Winner! 

BIG CONGRATS to Chad Johnson for winning our 
Rifle Raffle. He is pretty psyched. THANK YOU to 
all who participated and to Seiples Shoot Shop, 
the Tyson Store and Ludlow Insurance for 
helping us out. 

 
Here’s Chad at Seiples looking pretty psyched! 
 

Trail Report 
Trails are in very good shape. A portion of 127A 
between the Warming Hut and Pinnacle Rock 
has been nicely redone to repair damage by 
4wheelers and washouts. Debrushing, groomer 
and drag maintenance, signage are all wrapping 
up just in time for hunting season. THANK YOU 
volunteers for kicking butt. 

 
Andrew’s Photo Won! 

One of our groomer operators, Andrew Starr, 
tied for first place in the Annual Photo Contest 
at VAST. CONGRATS, Andrew! It will be on the 
cover of the Snowmobile Vermont magazine in 
December. His photo is so good that PistenBully 
reached out and wants to use it in their social 
media. Way to go! 
 

Events 
Dec 5 – Club Meeting. Time & location TBD.  
Unfortunately, no Christmas Party this year.   

 

 
 

Online TMA Help for 2020-2021 Season 
As you know, VAST has decided to make TMA purchases only 
available online at VTVAST.ORG. Some folks are not comfortable 
doing the online purchase, especially since the registration has to 
be uploaded. Originally, we were thinking of having volunteer 
day at the Tyson Store to help with online purchases, but, with 
the increase of Covid, we decided to help people one by one. 
We’d love to help you. Call or text our Membership Coordinator, 
Missy, at 802-558-4697 if you want assistance. Tina is also 
available at 917-734-0327. 

Online Snowmobile Safety Course Help 
The Vermont State Police has cancelled all in-person Safety 
Courses this year. That means no courses in Ludlow this year. You 
can take the course online at https://www.snowmobile-
ed.com/vermont. Any person born after July 1, 1983, who is 12 
years of age or older is required to take and pass this course. No 
worries if you are having trouble. Just message the club via our 
website or Facebook and we will get you in touch with Michelle. 
She has been our instructor for years and is glad to help. 

Virtual Poker Run Inspires Other Clubs 
Did you know that our Virtual Poker Run idea has inspired other 
clubs? A motorcycle club in CA and a snowmobile club in in 
Alberta, Canada both reached out to us to use our idea.  

Free Snowmobile Weekends 
Quebec 1/16 – 1/17 
Vermont 2/5 – 2/7 
New Hampshire & Maine 3/5 – 3/7 
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